
 

North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality     Division of Water Resources 

Washington Regional Office     943 Washington Square Mall                                    

Washington, North Carolina 27889 

252-946-6481 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
July 25, 2022 

  

Currituck County  

Planning and Community Development  

153 Courthouse Road, Suite 110  

Currituck, North Carolina 27929  

 

RE: Wastewater Service  

Monteray Shores - Phase 10 Project (4596 Monteray Sewer Allocation) 

Corolla - Currituck County  

 

Dear Currituck County:  

 

Carolina Water Service of North Carolina holds permit Number WQ0009772 allowing for the 

continued operation of the Monteray Shores wastewater treatment and disposal system. The subject 

treatment system permit is in effect through October 31, 2026 and can be renewed and reissued. At 

this time, there are no significant compliance or flow capacity issues related to the operation of the 

Monteray Shores wastewater facility. As such, wastewater management needs generated through the 

referenced project (restaurant, boat slips, and residences) have potential to be served through the 

Monteray Shores WWTP based on a cursory review of available information.  

 

Please note that the above position is based on a preliminary review of Monteray Shores’ operational 

status. A final determination regarding the feasibility of directing flow from the subject project to 

Monteray Shores would not be made until review of a sewer extension permit application package is 

performed. All conditions and requirements for issuance of a sewer system extension permit must be 

satisfied to enable approval of such permit. No part of a sewer collection system shall be constructed 

without first obtaining required permits.  

 

This letter does not commit or obligate Carolina Water Service of North Carolina to provide sewer 

service for the subject project, nor does it obligate the Division of Water Resources to issue related 

sewer system permits for the project.  

 

A copy of the Monteray Shores WWTP permit is attached for reference.  
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Should you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact me at 252-948-3939 or at 

david.may@ncdenr.gov.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

David May, L.G., Supervisor  

Water Quality Regional Operations Section  

Division of Water Resources  

Washington Regional Office  

 

 

 

Attachment: Monteray Shores WWTP Permit (No. WQ0009772)  

 

 

cc: Carolina Water Service of NC – electronic copy via e-mail 
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